
NHSBFAA General Meeting        September 12, 2016 
 
Meeting called to order at 6:15 by Wendie Morris, President  
 
Present:  
Wendie Morris - Pres, Robyn Allgood – VP, Kelli Poe-Jones – Sec/Liason,  Kimberli Flaugher - Tres, Frances Grant - 
Web, Wanda Rone - Alumni-Liason, Lori Jasper – Concession, Carol Windsor – Communications  
Cameron Vernon -Asst Athletic Dir  
Softball –  Kim Poplin, Avis Bell 
Lacrosse –Ann Little,  Tanya Vogel, David Roberson 
Women’s soccer- Sheryl Stephenson 
Men's Soccer – Catherine MacAllister  
Women's Soccer – Sheryl Stephenson  
Volleyball – Craig Adams, Shell Hollis, Lynn Smith 
Swimming- X 
Women's Basketball – Natalie Shaner, Craig Adams, Coach Vernon 
Men's Basketball – Beverly Gore  
Cheer – Sherri Stubbs, Wanda Rone, David Wood  
Tennis-  X 
Track(B/G)- X 
Football- LaKisha Harrington, Terry Bullock, Denise Martin, Andrea Moore, Emma Smith, Tanya Vogel, Michelle 
Roustis 
FBLA- Jane Pendergrast 
HOSA- Terri Chamblee 
FCCLA- Jane Hanna 
 
Secretary: 

• Previous meeting minutes approved as posted.   
• Secretary replacement needed for next year.  

 
Concessions:  

• Lori reported that concession stand was inspected at Football game on September 9.  
• New concession chair is needed for next year.  Tina Fuller has expressed interest but is not in 

attendance.  
• Recommendation from Football Concessions to increase price of concessions to match other schools.  

Approved increasing all hot food items to $3, all beverages to $2 and increase Airheads to 0.50.  Signs to 
be created and distributed to group.  
 

Treasurer: 
• Reviewed Financial Report & Group balances, to be posted to site.  
• Will need replacement for Kim.   
• Questions were asked about Guidestar.  This is an option for giving at some places of business.  This is to 

be investigated.   
• PLEASE use the form for deposits, follow procedure.   

 
 
Webmaster: 



• If any sport or group wants anything posted to our site, please let Lori know.  Pictures, sign up genius, 
schedules, etc.  

• Need replacement for next year.  
 
Communications: 

• Nothing to share. 
 
 
Alumni Rep: 

• Wanda attended 1986 reunion and signed up 45 alumni! 
• Wanda is planning to attend 1971-90ish reunion to represent NHSBFAA. 
• Emails and FB messages continue to be sent and shared to add to the alumni data base. 
• Planning to set up a table at Homecoming to sign up alumni 

Fundraising: 

• No Fall fundraiser. 
• There will be a Spring Fling with a larger scale raffle.  Event will last into the evening.   
• Each sport will be responsible for selling a certain amount of tickets. 
• There will be booths available like last year for groups to raise money. 
• 20/20 Raffle was introduced to fill the lack of Fall event.  Form was shared and also will be sent out to 

reps/coaches/CTE advisors via email.  This can be as successful as you make it. 
• Brewery Nights continue.  Please let Robyn handle dates, each group/sport will get a night.  When 

groups contact the Brewery it creates confusion, let her handle it.  Flyers will be sent out via email as 
they are made available. 

• There was a discussion around Grants.  David Roberson supported the process with positive feedback to 
group.   

• There was a discussion on grants for uniforms.  Grants can be submitted for uniforms.  BFAA does not 
fully fund uniforms.  Participation in fundraising and meetings carry weight on whether grants are 
approved.  If there is a change in regulations for uniforms, such as when volleyball’s uniforms were 
changed by the league, it is Athletics responsibility to ensure the uniforms are within guidelines for play. 

• There were questions around PTA Thrift shop. A representative will come to our next general meeting to 
answer questions from the group. 

Executive Committee Business:  

• Football presented a couple of proposals for fundraising that were approved.  
• There was further discussion on Camps and payment to coaches for conducting camps.  
• Replacements are needed for many board positions.  People need to step up or the organization will 

not be able to function properly for the next school year.   

 

 



General Reminders: 

• When money is available in your account, purchases under $500 don’t have to be approved.  >$500 
must be approved by AD or Dr. B. 

• Grant requests consist of filling out a form from website and a brief presentation to board. 
• Participation in meetings and events has heavy bearing. 


